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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE: Congratulations to all the students from Pre Primary to Yr 3 who completed their  
swimming lessons last week. Although the Balga Leisure Centre pool is heated, it still takes commitment to swim in 
the winter months. Staff reported the students were all very well behaved and everyone improved their swimming 
skills over the two weeks. Congratulations also to the Yr 4 to Yr 6 students who successfully competed in the Winter 
Carnival last Friday. Although scores were not kept, staff reported Takari performed well in all sports and showed 
great sportsmanship throughout the carnival. As coach of the football team, I was impressed with the number of 
students who willing put their hands up to even the numbers and play on opposition teams.  

We now turn our attention to the cross country carnivals.      David Tennant 

 
YEAR 4 ASSEMBLY: Congratulations to Mr Patterson and the Yr 4 students, who presented last week ’s 
assembly. The students used the projector and screen to deliver a news report on all classrooms and performed a 
very entertaining dance to Can’t Stop This Feeling. Well done, everyone! 

 
YEAR 6 CAMP SAUSAGE SIZZLE: The Yr 6 students ran a very successful sausage sizzle on 
Tuesday, raising another $350 towards the cost of their camp. Thank you to Mr Burgess and Mr Uepa 
for assisting with the cooking and serving.  
 

P&C DISCO: Don’t miss out on the P&C Disco next Friday 21 June. Mr and Mrs Hill will be providing the music and 
there will be a lot of fun and games. Information and permission return slips have been distributed with this 
newsletter. Make sure you return your forms to the P&C return box by Wednesday 19 June to guarantee your ticket 
to the greatest show on the planet! 
 

APPLICATIONS FOR ENROLMENT IN 2020 K and PP PROGRAMS  
 

Takari Primary School is now accepting applications for enrolment in the 2020 K and PP programs. If you 
have a child who will be 4 years old by 30 June 2020 they are eligible for Kindy enrolment next year. If 
you have children at this school, Kindy enrolment is not automatic. You still need to complete an 
application for enrolment for Kindy and Pre Primary. If you have neighbours who have children ready for 
Kindy, please let them know as they may not get this newsletter or be aware they need to enrol.   
 

The closing date for enrolments is Friday 5 July, but enrol now to avoid missing out. 
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BUNNINGS FROG POND IN K/PP AREA 
 

Thank you to Bunnings, who assisted with the installation 
of a frog pond in the Kindergarten and Pre Primary area 
last week. Two representatives from Bunnings worked with 
the Yr 6 students to install a pond with water plants, safety 
mesh and mulch, which was all donated by Bunnings. Now 
all we need are the frogs! 



Run Club Results   
 

Run Club continues every Monday and Wednesday mornings. So far, students have run a total of 6 059 laps (now more than the 
total number of laps run last year), which equates to 2 049km. This is the distance from Perth to the outskirts of Adelaide. 

    Six students have already reached the ultimate Diamond level. Congratulations to: 

    Oska B   Yr 3    Charli P Yr 4 
    Zayne RB Yr 3    Faith P Yr 4 
    Rohit S   Yr 3    Matthew L Yr 6 

Division Bronze Gold Silver 

Junior  
K to Yr 3 

25 Laps                 Darcy J 
Imara P                 Jasmine V 
Danuli W               Asha F 
Maia B                  Sarah B 
Baxter D               Sibel H 
Eva J                    Ilija J 
Beau P 

75 Laps             Dane R   
Layla B               Dulki J 
Oska B               Zayne RB 
Rohit S 

50 Laps            Rosie OC 
Olive P              Danuli W 
Harry B             Skylah R 
Pocholo A         Connor B 
Xavier K            Layla B 
Maia B              Millie BW 
Dulki J              Jackson K 
Isla F                Sibel H 
Adison FN        Rohit S 
Kobe T 

Senior 
Yr 4 to Yr 6 

40 Laps              Patricia A 
Olivia B               Alexys H 
Allegra M            Nikita TS 
Max R                 Annie C 
Deycan R           Laila B 
Ayden H             Amy K 
Hayden B           David R 
Ashton S        

120 Laps           Charli P 
Zandyn G           Holly B 
Bipran A             Isaiah A 
Faith P               Matthew L 

80 Laps             Zandyn G   
Jobama OC       Holly B 
Cerise N             Bipran A 
Isaiah A 

Staff & Parents 

40 Laps               Ms Coleman 
Mr Baek                
Mrs Jayalathge Don  
Mrs Dissanayaka Mudiyansela 

 80 Laps       Mr Patterson 

FACTION CROSS COUNTRY CAPTAINS: Congratulations to the following Yr 6 students who have been selected as 
captains for this Friday’s faction cross country carnival. The carnival kicks off at 1.30pm at the Pinnacles. We’ll see you there. 

NUGENT          RICKMAN              PASKIN 
Isaiah A & Panda M         Matthew L & Taliah V            Ashton S & Faith P 
 
WINTER CARNIVAL SOCCER REPORT: Our soccer team was on fire! Our defence was really strong and we saved 
numerous goals. Everyone worked well in their positions, were good sports and shook hands and cheered for each other. Good job 
to Sofija and Matthew for being great captains. Our team showed great leadership and a fabulous day was had by all!    Amy K 
 
WINTER CARNIVAL NETBALL REPORT: When we started out first Netball game, I was Centre. I passed to ball to the right, 
but the other team’s offence was on point! They managed to pass quickly to score the first goal. As the game progressed, we did 
make a comeback. Laila did a great job by scoring to finish the game with a draw!     Panda M 
 
WINTER CARNIVAL FOOTBALL REPORT: We started off our Football game and scored first because our attack was top -
notch. Out team was strong in the ruck. Special mention to Max who, despite his height, was a successful defender. The team 
played really well. It was a great series of friendly games. Well done to Ben who won an award!     Ashton S 

 
AFTER SCHOOL DRUM CLUB: Mrs Campione has organised an after school drum club 
next term for interested Yr 3 to Yr 6 students. An introduction to the type of drumming being 
taught was given at last week’s assembly. Mrs Campione will also be attending the sessions, 
but the club is a commercial interest and is not funded or subsidised by the school. Information 
about the Drum Club has been distributed with this newsletter. 

 
LIFE EDUCATION VAN: The Life Education Van  is returning to Takari week one next term, 22 July. 
Cost will be $10.00 for Yr 1 to Yr 6 students, $8.00 for Pre Primary students and $5.00 for Kindergarten 
students. Permission slips were distributed to all students today. We would like all money to be paid before 
the end of this term. 
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Notes from the Music Teacher   
 

Our Year 5 and Year 6 Rock Bands and the combined schools SCY Band are going to be performing in the 
WAGSMS (Western Australian Government Schools Music Society) Concert this year at the Crown 
Theatre. The concert series runs over several nights and we have been assigned the evening of 
Wednesday 31 July – Week 2 of Term 3.  
 

Tickets for all Crown Theatre Perth concerts went on sale at 10.00am on Monday 10 June, 2019. Tickets are on a first in best 
seats basis.  There is no limit to the number of tickets that can be purchased per transaction. Concerts have “Sold Out” in the past 
so to guarantee your attendance, early ticket purchase is recommended. 
The ticket price is $28.00 per ticket for 2019. There is no student or pensioner concession on the ticket price. Children under the 
age of 2 years are admitted free but must not occupy a seat (they must remain on the lap of a parent or guardian at all times). 
 
Tickets can be purchased in the following ways; 

Online:                 www.ticketmaster.com.au (search for Schools Make Music) 
Phone:                  Ticketmaster on 136 100 (call centre opening hours Mon to Sat 7am – 6pm)  
In Person:           Crown Theatre Box Office, between 9am-5pm Monday-Friday 

 
Please note for online, phone or mobile bookings a 1.95% credit card fee will be charged at time of purchase. A handling fee of 
$8.35 will also apply per transaction (not per ticket). To avoid these fees, we suggest you purchase your tickets in person at the 
Crown Theatre box office.  Parents/Schools can organise a group booking to assist with the cost of the handling fee. There are 
both free and paid options for ticket delivery.  
 
Wheelchair and/or special needs tickets can only be purchased over the phone on 1300 446 925. This is a dedicated Ticketmaster 
line for these types of bookings only. Requests must be made at time of booking as changes cannot be made after the transaction 
has been processed. Should concerts not be “sold out” tickets will be available to purchase online and at the box office at Crown 
up until the Concerts commence. 

Takari P&C  

Disco  - Next Friday Night 21 June 2019 
We are so excited to announce we will have a disco this year on Friday 21 June 5pm – 7pm. We have 
secured the fabulous Mr Hill as a DJ and we will have cheesy buns for sale in the canteen if you want 
to have something to eat for dinner. No pre orders, just buy on the night. Kids please feel free to come 
dressed in what ever you like. No theme this year! If you are keen to donate some baked goods for 
sale on the night please bring them to the canteen on Friday. There is a permission slip which must be 
signed and money in by next Wednesday 19 June. See you there!!  
 
 
Can You Help on Wednesday Morning?? 
School Banking and uniform shop are both looking for people that can help out! We only need you from 8.15am – 9.00am and all 
training is given. They are both easy and fun ways to help out at the school.  

If you think you can lend a hand can you please text me on 0400 582 600.              Trisha Burgess, P&C President 

Honour Certificate Recipients  

PrePrimary Kaysharn C 
 Arianna T 
 

Year 1 Rm 10 Amiira M 
 Giordano D 
   

Year 2 Rm 8 Uma S 
 Milly B-W 
   

Year 3 Rm 2 Zayne R-B 
 Oska B 
   

Years 4/5 Rm 4 Nikita T-S 
 Alice H 
 Olivia B 
   

Years 5/6 Rm 5 Cerise N 
 Dylan R 
 Laila B 
  

Italian Solomon P 
 Isaiah A 
 

Phys Ed Layla B 
 Dane R 
  

Music Layla B 
 Matthew L 
  

Congratulations! 

http://www.ticketmaster.com.au
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Help keep our school safe and secure 
If you see or hear suspicious behaviour immediately contact School Watch 
Security or the Police.  Thank you for your support. 
School Watch Security : 1800 177 777 

2019 Term Planner                     Term 2 
     

7 

10/6 
Run Club 8am 

11/6 
Yr 6 Sausage Sizzle 

12/6 
Run Club 8am 
Uniform Shop 
School Banking 
World of Maths  
Incursion PP-Yr 6 

13/6 
Newsletter #9 
 
Balcatta SHS Art 
Roadshow 

14/6 
Faction Cross Coun-
try Carnival 

     
8 

17/6 
Run Club 8am 

18/6 
 

19/6 
Run Club 8am 
Uniform Shop 
School Banking 

20/6 21/6 
P&C Disco 
Dental Screening 
PP, Yr3  & Yr 6 

     
9 

24/6 
Run Club 8am 
 

25/6 26/6 
Run Club 8am 
Uniform Shop 
School Banking 
 

27/6 
Newsletter #10 
Assembly-Year 5  
1.30pm NAIDOC 
Performance 

28/6 
Interschool Cross 
Country Carnival 

    
10 

1/7 
Run Club 8am 

2/7 
Sausage Sizzle for Yr 
6 Camp fundraiser  

3/7 
Run Club 8am 
Uniform Shop 
School Banking 

4/7 
Mini Rock Band 
Concert  

5/7 
Reports distributed 

July School Holidays 6 - 21 July 

Community 

Notices 

    
1 

22/7 
Students and Staff 
return for Term 3 

23/7 
 
 
Life Education Van  
7.00pm meeting for 
50th Anniversary  

24/7 
Uniform Shop 
School Banking 

25/7 
Newsletter #11 

26/7 

    
2 

29/7 30/7 31/7 
Uniform Shop 
School Banking 
WAGSMS Concert 
and Rehearsals  

1/8 
Assembly Room 8 

2/8 

     
3 

5/8 6/8 7/8 
Uniform Shop 
School Banking 
 

3.15pm School 
Council meeting 

8/8 
Progress  
Interviews Students 
finish 11.45am.  

9/8 

FREE 
TREES  

 

Free trees available 
from City of Stirling. 

Ready to collect 
from Takari 

Saturday 15 June 
8.30am to 10.30am.  

You need to 
register to collect 

the trees. 
www.stirling.wa.gov.au/

livinggreen    
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